

#### SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

#### NEXT COUNCIL MEETINGS

17 June 2020

Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

#### TIP HOURS

7.30am <mark>- 4.0</mark>0pm Friday - Monday

#### **POOL HOURS**

Currently closed Reopening November 2020

# RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

# WASTE COLLECTION

**Every Tuesday** 

# RECYCLING DATES

16 June and 30 June

# your Shire News

### MEMORIAL PARK DRAFT CONCEPT PLAN

A fantastic number of responses were received for the draft Concept Plan for the redevelopment of Memorial Park. Thankyou to those who shared their thoughts on this project.

Community consultation provides a great opportunity for residents and ratepayers to provide feedback on major projects. As Pingelly is a diverse community, consisting of people of all ages and backgrounds, a wide range of feedback has been received either supporting the proposal entirely, supporting parts of it, or preferring no change to occur at all. The Shire has worked diligently to capture this feedback, so Council will have all the information available to make an informed decision which is in the best interest of the community's future. The Shire will keep the community informed of the outcome of this project following a detailed review of all submissions received.

## COMMUNITY GRANT SCHEME



The Shire's Community Grant Scheme provides financial assistance to community groups to build an engaged and vibrant community that delivers benefits to the local community and the local economy. Applications for Round 1 applications close 25 June 2020 and is suited for projects and events being delivered in the final half of 2020.

Visit the Shire's website to download the Grant Guidelines and Application Forms. To discuss

your project's eligibility or any aspect of your application speak with Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer, 9887 1066 or cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au

## PINGELLY TOURISM STRATEGY WORKSHOP

#### Thursday 11 June from 5.30pm - 8.30pm

It is an exciting time for tourism in Western Australia, as the State Government's renewed focus on on tourism presents a great opportunity for Pingelly to undertake increased activities in tourist destination marketing. The community expressed desire in the 2020-30 Strategic Community Plan for the development of local experiences and opportunities for daytrip and weekend visitors.



You are invited to attend a workshop to share your ideas on how to support local tourism development. These opportunities will be captured in a Tourism Strategy to outline the actions for the Shire and others to progress during the next four years to achieve this vision. Ensuring our local businesses and tourist stakeholders are supported is important, so as a community we are adopting a coordinated approach to tourism development.

RSVP to Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer, 9887 1066 or cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au.



# your Shire News

# CAPTURE PINGELLY COMPETITION

The Shire of Pingelly invites photographers of all ages to enter their photos which capture the natural sites, built form or people that make Pingelly an amazing place to live, work and play. The winning entries will be used to promote Pingelly.

For more information, see the flyer attached to this week's Shire News.





### **OUTDOOR GYM EQUIPMENT INSTALLATION**

During March suggestions were sought from the community as to the best location to install the outdoor gym equipment purchased a number of years ago. Following this period of feedback, Pioneer Park was chosen as an ideal location, due to the central accessibility for all residents, the shade available, and to enhance passive recreation opportunities at the park.

This week, the outdoor gym equipment will be installed! The installation coincides with the WA Government's Phase 3 Roadmap to ease COVID-19 restrictions, where playgrounds and outdoor gym equipment have reopened.

## PLAYGROUNDS AND SKATE PARK REOPENED

From Saturday, 6th June, our Playgrounds and Skate Park have reopened. As we navigate Phase 3 let's continue to make COVID safe choices by practising social distancing, good hygiene and staying home if you have cold or flu like symptoms. Together we can follow these guidelines to reduce the risk of a second wave!



#### **Contact Us:**

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Find us on Facebook

Cr Bill Mulroney: (Shire President) Cr David Freebairn:

Cr David Freebairn: 0427 877 011 Cr Peter Wood: 0427 968 452 Cr Kacey Hastings: 0410 666 056

0427 871 191

Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President)

Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004 157 Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792 Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386

0427 944 456